WPCA Meeting
November 8, 2013
         7:00pm   
 
Old Lyme Library
   Old Lyme, Ct. 06371
Members present: Dave Tousignant, Richard Ramondetta, Dick Hrinak, Ken Russell


Kathy Aldridge

Absent: Peter Roberge 
Guest: Rita Sulick, Wayne Blair, Norb, Bill Griffin (POW)
Chairman Dave Tousignant opened the regular meeting of the WPCA at 7:05pm. 

Secretary’s report:  Dick Hrinak made a motion to accept the minutes of the October meeting. The motion was seconded by Ken Russell. The motion was voted and passed. 5-0-0
Treasurer’s report: Rita passed out the report for each account. The sewer account reflected the changes to the account for the period. Rita also showed the outstanding balance on the loan amt.  The account also showed the outstanding properties that have not paid, also were the properties that should be liened. 

 The user fee account shows the new balances and the checks that were issued. The user fee budget goes from July 2013 to June 2014. Rita reviewed the budget and the remaining balances.

 The reserve fund account showed the balance. The last report was the usage going to East Lyme.
Ken Russell made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report. Dick Hrinak seconded the motion; the motion was voted and passed. 5-0-0
Norb: There are two properties that were liened. The two properties are Mr. Dibella on Conn. Rd and Mr. Regan on Shore acres Rd. 
Norb spoke with the insurance agent that carries the policies for the beach. In the discussions, it was determined that the Electric Technologies contract does have a provision that contains the “hold-harmless” issues that are being discussed.
Wayne: Wayne was asked to create a document of procedures for grinder pump relocations, and connections. The document was reviewed. There should be a check on site plans and easement locations during this procedure. This document will be available on the website. 
Dave discussed the new contract, copies were sent to all members. Dave reviewed several changes from the last contract. 
Dick discussed some maintenance issued that will be taken care of. There is the pumping of the wet wells. This is to clean the interior of the wells from sludge buildup. The wells are at Stanhope Rd., Basin, and the main pump. Dick gave the estimates for this procedure. This is a budgeted item. 
Motion: Dave asked for a motion to accept the new contract from Electric Technologies for the coming year. Dick made the motion and Rich seconded the motion. The motion was voted and passed. 5-0-0

Maintenance: Dave discussed the procedure for damage to a grinder pump by the homeowner. The repairs will be made and the full cost of repairs will be billed to the homeowner. 
Old Business: Rich reported on third party insurance, it would be for damage and clean-up if something happened and we polluted property or went into the sound. The cost for one million dollar coverage was thirty two hundred dollars. 
Wayne will review the cost of insurance his work. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
William Pape, Secretary/WPCA
